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“Let us be ‘protectors’ of creation… 
protectors of one another and of the environment.” 

-Pope Francis  
	
	
First	and	foremost,	I	want	to	thank	all	the	councils	that	sent	their	parish	council	information	to	me	in	
such	a	timely	fashion.		It	made	compiling	the	information	to	give	to	diocesan	council	and	the	convention	
committee	much	easier.	
	
How	are	you	doing	with	the	following	the	theme	“Caring	for	our	Common	Home”?	
	
Here	are	a	few	suggestions	to	help	you:	
	

• Recycle	your	printer	cartridges	and	ink	instead	of	throwing	them	out.	
	

• Print	only	one	copy	of	the	minutes	to	enter	into	the	Minute	Book,	sending	the	other	copies	by	
email.	

	
	

• Have	no	single	use	plastics	(including	Styrofoam)	at	meetings.	
	

Do	what	you	can	and	encourage	others	to	do	the	same!	
	
	
May	you	all	have	a	blessed	and	fruitful	New	Year!	
	
Yours	in	Christ,	
	
Willi 


